
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
Mr Rynd Smith 
Lead Member of the Examining Authority 

 

 

London Borough of Havering (20035775) – Updated Position on Statement of 
Common Ground between LB Havering and the Applicant 

Dear Sir, 

In recent months, the Council has been working closely with the Applicant to try and bring 

a number of matters contained within the Statement of Common Ground (SOCG) currently 

set out as “matters under discussion”, to a satisfactory resolution and therefore “matters 

agreed”.  

The accompanied Statement of Common Ground provides the ExA with a snapshot of how 

LB Havering currently views the outstanding matters. There has been progress in several 

topic areas where matters previously cited as “matters under discussion” have now been 

moved to “matters agreed”.  

This latest iteration of the SOCG has not yet been agreed with the Applicant, due to 

internal approval processes.  

LB Havering will continue to work constructively with the Applicant to resolve further 

outstanding issues and intends to submit an updated version of the SoCG at Deadline 7.  

Yours faithfully, 

Daniel Douglas 

Team Leader Transport Planning 

Daniel Douglas 
Team Leader Transport Planning 
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